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Lincolnshire and Rutland Public Service Compact

Apprenticeships Community of Practice meeting –13th Aug 2018
Serco – Thomas Parker House, Lincoln
Present 
	Ian
	Dickinson
	First College

	Chris
	Donkin
	Greater Lincs PS Compact

	Natalie
	Holbrook
	Lincolnshire County Council

	Mike
	Johnson
	LAGAT

	James 
	Keenan
	Lincolnshire Police

	Penny
	Lee
	Serco

	Wendy
	Poole
	Boston College

	Eleanor
	Ramsey
	University of Lincoln


Apologies
	Sheila
	Blackett
	First College

	Paul
	Collins
	Boston College

	Janet
	Hutchinson
	Complete Careers

	Jo 
	Kane
	Lincolnshire Police

	Amy
	Makinson-Sanders
	Compass Point

	Pauline
	Mould 
	Grantham College


1 – Welcomes and apologies for absence

Apologies were noted as above. Chris Donkin welcomed all meeting attendees.
2  - Minutes of Previous meeting and matters arising
The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed as a true record. Mike Johnson pointed out one typo on the final page noting that Karen Lee is the MP (not MO) for Lincoln and this has since been corrected. It was noted that all of the actions had either been overtaken or were going to be addressed during the course of the meeting.
3  - Sharing Knowledge of Apprenticeship Developments
Mike Johnson provided an update for the group that was supported by a paper provided. Mike’s update paper is also attached to these minutes. He reported that nationally Apprenticeship starts were down compared to profile. This in turn meant that of the 3 million intended new Apprenticeship starts before 2020 only 1.4 million had enrolled so far (i.e.  less than 50% of the overall target). 

Mike reported that u-19 starts were reported that in all age and level categories, with the exception of Higher level Apprenticeships, that performance is below target. Higher Apprentices are profiled to attract much lower numbers than the other categories.
Mike reported that it is recognised that the delays in approving new standards are impeding progress. Hence the Institute of Apprentices have introduced the ‘faster and better’ initiative to reduce the log jam. More about this later in the meeting.
Mike noted that the above figures / trends were a concern and that three specific things recently had been agreed to help to enable stakeholders to get closer to target: (i) the final date for data collection [for the 3 million starts target] had been put back from 31st December 2020 to 31st October 2021; (ii) moves are afoot to align the AAN and YAAN networks to establish a fit for purpose structure across regional and national ambassadorships and (iii) locally we have introduced a hub and spoke model to provide more focussed support for local employers and training providers. Details of how the new hub and spoke structure will work in practice can be found on page 5 of Mike’s paper. 
4 – Higher Level Apprenticeships
By way of introducing this substantive item, Eleanor Ramsey asked meeting attendees to identify qualifications acquired by an effective person in their organisation and compare to likely qualifications acquired by a successful in the construction industry. The point being made that in some vocational sectors the pathway from Apprenticeship to a successful career is more obvious than in others. In the construction industry the pathways are transparent and clearly established. This is not necessarily the case in the public sector.
Eleanor provided the meeting with pathway routes both in the NHS and in the food and drink industry where progression qualifications were clear. Higher Apprenticeships are a key staging post in both cases.

It was agreed that it would be useful to see some other pathways from the public sector and that this in turn would help us to identify the potential promotion of relevant Higher Level Apprenticeships via our colleagues in the careers service. It was agreed that Natalie Holbrook and Claire Flavell could provide pathway documentation and that this could be shared with the group and the wider Compact network via the Compact web site.
ACTIONS

Chris Donkin to request local government and health service pathway documentation from Natalie Holbrook and Claire Flavell and when it is received share with the Community member via email and with the wider Compact network via the Compact web site
5  – Fast is Better !
Mike Johnson gave a brief update on the ‘faster is better’ initiative. He noted that it had been observed that a lot of trailblazer framework submissions were not being declared fit for purpose and this was causing both a bottleneck and also delays in getting new frameworks on to the catalogue. 

Mike reported that in order to eliminate the bottleneck and ensure that new qualifications were available to learners that the Institute of Apprenticeships had commissioned 20 consultants to work with training providers and employers to ensure that new relevant Apprenticeship programmes were available. Mike noted that the 20 consultants had started work and that anyone needing support from within the Compact network should contact him in the first instance. 
6  – Review of the Compact Apprenticeship data
It was noted that the Compact Apprenticeship survey completed in Jan 2017 and re-freshed in Jan 2018 demonstrated that the public sector employers within the Compact membership had increased their Apprenticeship numbers by 12%. This is noteworthy and impressive as it is at odds with the national trend (see also agenda item 2). A copy of the survey data was tabled and Chris Donkin explained that further work had been effected to subdivide the Apprenticeship starts into level 2, level 3 and higher Apprenticeships. This data is incorporated in the attached spreadsheet. 
Chris reported that the data would now be mothballed until next January when a further re-fresh will be carried out to ascertain whether or not the number of Apprentices employed in the public service sector in Lincolnshire had increased.
7 – Public Sector Apprentice of the Year
Chris Donkin introduced this item by reporting that his invite for submissions had caused some concern and that the original deadline for submissions of the end of August was clearly too tight. He reported that after meeting with Paul Collins the previous week that Paul had used Chairs’ action to put the deadline back to the 13th October. This in turn dictated that the original plan to present the awards at the good practice event in September was impossible. The meeting agreed that the awards could be presented at the Compact’s planning and celebration event to be held at the end of November / beginning of December.
The meeting also noted that there were many other issues concerned with the awards that needed more considered debate than time allowed at this Community meeting. It was agreed to convene a sub group consisting of Chris Donkin,  Mike Johnson, Ian Dickinson, Natalie Holbrook and Claire Flavell to agree actions relating to (i) the nomination process; (ii) the judging process; (iii) the actual prize and (iv) funding for the costs incurred in staging the awards ceremony.

Please note that since the Community meeting and before the publication of these minutes that the subgroup have met and they have decided:  (i) the nomination process should be accessed through the on line link provided by precise HR – i.e. http://awards.precisehr.co.uk/  (ii) the judging panel should comprise of Chris Donkin, Mike Johnson and Janet Hutchinson of Precise HR (iii) the actual prizes should be commemorative engraved glass trophies (iv) funding for the costs incurred in staging the awards ceremony would be provided by sponsorship from EMAAN and the Work Based Learning Alliance. Chris Donkin and Mike Johnson to continue to liaise and work together to sort out any further practical difficulties.
ACTION

Chris Donkin and Mike Johnson to liaise to organise and deliver the Public Sector of the Year Awards
8  –  Review and update of the Apprenticeships action plan 
Chris Donkin reported that previous discussions and presentations had provided the necessary dialogue to update the action plan and the updated action plan is attached to these minutes.
9  – What next ? What would the Community like to address in the next gathering of the Community
It was agreed that the format of following Mike Johnson’s update with two substantive items for discussion was both effective and useful and it was agreed that the next gathering should feature discussions around (i) issues relating to 10% of Apprenticeship provision being passed down the chain [it was suggested that Heather Lee of the Co-op might be able to provide expert input] and (ii) a further review of practice to plan and document the 20% off the job rule. Specifically it was suggested that Pauline Mould of Grantham College may be able to provide expert input as to how to create an employer commitment statement
ACTIONS
Chris Donkin to invite Heather Lee and Pauline Mould to the next meeting to lead discussions on the identified substantive items.
10 - AOB 

It was suggested that Silvia Hanley should be invited to the next meeting.
ACTION

Chris Donkin to invite Silvia Hanley to the next meeting
11 - Date and time of next meeting

The next meeting of the Community of Practice will take place on Tuesday 13th November 2018 at 10.00 am at Thomas Parker House in Lincoln.
www.empscompacts.org.uk
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